STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 18, 2024
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Allan Foster, Karen Bliss, Sharon Gerrard, Fran Aiken (the meeting was inquorate so decisions were advisory only).
1. Apologies: Diane Gore, Nicky Ogden, Kathy Robertson, Ian Trafford, Judith Atherton, Ron Wade.
2. Minutes: The minutesf of May’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Dave King: Gill spoke about the committee’s sadness to hear of the passing of long-time committee member Dave King. Dave was a founding committee member of Standish Voice (SV) and contributed greatly to the work of the Neighbourhood Forum, especially in the area of protecting open space. He was instrumental in protecting amenity green space through Standish Neighbourhood Plan and was a wise and caring committee member. Gill offered her condolences to Dave’s family and friends and the meeting held a minute’s silence in his honour.
4. Update: Gill spoke about the latest meeting between SV and Wigan Council. She said a new planning officer had been appointed whose duties include looking at the design of the village centre to see if it can be improved, in line with the Neighbourhood Plan. She said the Wigan Local Plan would be consulting on employment issues in the coming months and there would be a ‘call for sites’ asking for expressions of interest in development in Standish later this year. She said there were still issues with the pedestrian lights on Market Street, which Ron was contacting the council about, and work was due to start on upgrading the traffic lights at Red Rock bridge in early August.
5. Walking routes: Gill said Ron had been working with Wigan Council and Standish Community Forum to create walking routes around Standish and would give an update at the next meeting.

6. St Wilfrid’s Church Video: Paul said that the video about the history of the church, which Standish Voice had organised and funded, was completed. A showing of the film was being arranged inside the church hall and the video would then be used for fundraising for the Spire Appeal.

7. Christmas Market: Paul said preparations for the Christmas Market were progressing well and sponsorship was in line with the previous year. He said Standish councillors had pledged to give £415 each in Brighter Borough funding for the event.

8. Any Other Business. Dave Mullen, interim chair of the Standish Branch of the Royal British Legion spoke to the committee about the Standish Poppy Appeal. The sudden death of Chris Velone, the previous organiser, meant there was a need for new organisers for the appeal locally. After discussion, Standish Voice Treasurer Karen Bliss, alongside her husband Phil Bliss, agreed to take on organisation of the appeal by creating a committee to oversee it. Discussion on how this could be formulated would be ongoing. Gill thanked Karen and Phil for agreeing to take on this project. Gill also gave the committee’s condolences on the death of Chris to his widow Tracey, who was also present. She said Chris had worked tremendously heard on the appeal and also organised Standish’s Remembrance Sunday event meticulously. She said Chris also helped at Standish Voice events, including the Christmas Market, and we would remember him fondly. A call for volunteers for the appeal would be put out on SV’s Facebook page.

9. Date of next meeting: Tuesday, July 16th.

The meeting ended at 9pm


